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INFORMATIONAL MEMORANDUM 

September 27, 2013 
 
 
To:  Chief Executive Officer 

  All Farm Credit System Institutions 
 

From:  Jill Long Thompson     
 Board Chair and Chief Executive Officer 

 
Subject:   Impact of Federal Government Shutdown on FCA’s Operating Status 
 
 
At this time a Federal budget agreement for fiscal year 2014 has not been passed. If an 
agreement is not reached by midnight Monday, September 30, the Federal Government will 
shut down. FCA, however, will not close. 
 
FCA is not funded by Federal appropriations; therefore, the absence of a budget agreement will 
not cause the Agency to close. FCA, including its headquarters and all field offices, will remain 
open, and employees will continue to conduct the operations of the Agency without interruption.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Office of Congressional and Public Affairs at 703-
883-4056.  
 


